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Date:    January 08, 2018 

To:  Audi Dealer Principal, Service Manager, Warranty Administrator, Sales Manager, Parts Manager, 
General Manager  

From: Audi Customer Protection 

Subject:  Takata Final Remedy Rollout – Repair Planning and Parts Supply 
 Phase-out for Audi Safety Recall 69N1 - TAKATA SDI Driver Inflator    

  
 

Beginning this month, current (interim) Takata remedy airbag inflators will be phased out and final remedy 
parts will become available.  

• As this changeover takes place, there will be a two-week period where no Takata recall repairs for 
the vehicles in Safety Recall 69N1 can be made. This two-week period is expected to begin on or 
about January 09, 2018.  

• The Parts Team will be issuing a Special Notice to return the part numbers shown in the table 
below:  

Part Number Models 

8R0 898 201 Audi Q5 

8R0 898 201 A Audi Q5 

8F0 898 201 Audi A5 Cabriolet 

• Under a new recall code, the final remedy parts, repair instructions will be available the week of 
January 22, 2018. Additional information will be provided as soon as it becomes available.  

• In the interim, please reach out to all customers you have scheduled under 69N1. Inform them 
that the final recall remedy parts will be available starting the week of January 22, 2018, and 
reschedule for that week (or later).  No allocation requests to the Parts Dealer Support Team will 
be honored prior to the final remedy.  

IMPORTANT REMINDER ON VEHICLES AFFECTED BY SAFETY & COMPLIANCE RECALLS 

New Vehicles in Dealer Inventory: It is a violation of Federal law for a dealer to deliver a new motor 
vehicle or any new or used item of motor vehicle equipment (including a tire) covered by this 
notification under a sale or lease until the defect or noncompliance is remedied. By law, dealers 
must correct, prior to delivery for sale or lease, any vehicle that fails to comply with an applicable 
Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard or that contains a defect relating to motor vehicle safety.  

Pre-Owned Vehicles in Dealer Inventory: Dealers should not deliver any pre-owned vehicles in their 
inventory which are involved in a safety or compliance recall until the defect has been remedied.  

If you have any questions or require additional assistance, please contact Warranty.  

Audi Customer Protection 
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